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 Siobhan Ezra OBJNOT2015/1635/P 29/04/2015  15:22:25 I strongly object to this application.  Devonshire House has grown its pupil numbers more than 

threefold in the last 10 years or so by constantly adding extensions to its two buildings in Arkwright 

Road and Fitzjohns Avenue.  Most of their pupils travel in from outside the area and many by private 

car.  The resultant traffic causes congestion, pollution and dangerous conditions for both pedestrians 

and other drivers.  The school does little to encourage its parents not to drive and it is one of the main 

recipients of the School Travel Vouchers that Camden gives free to schools.

Planning permission was granted on 26/2/2013 for additional classroom space at the Arkwright Road 

site provided the school did not increase its total pupil numbers from the then current total of 581.  At 

the moment, Devonshire House is in blatant breach of this planning constraint as its pupil numbers are 

currently 648.  This planning breach should be immediately enforced and under no circumstances must 

the current planning application be granted until a) it is enforced and b) it is monitored on an ongoing 

basis so that pupil numbers never increase beyond 581.

14 Arkwright Road
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